LEGAL NOTICE

Notice of Public Hearing
Town of North Collins

The Town of North Collins will conduct a public hearing on March 11, 2024, at Town Hall, 10569
Main Street, North Collins, NY, 14111. The purpose of the hearing is to receive public
comments on the completion of the Senior Center Improvement Project through Community
Development Block Grant (CDBG) project #2632CVPF40-22. The CDBG program, administered
by the New York State Office of Community Renewal (OCR), allocates resources to eligible
local governments for housing, economic development, public facilities, public infrastructure,
and planning activities, primarily benefiting low/moderate-income individuals.

The hearing will provide information on the recent completion of the CDBG project, which
involved the construction of the Senior Life Trail with associated stations, furnishing the Senior
Computer Lab, and installing specific amenities like basketball backboards, picnic tables,
garbage receptacles, and pet waste stations around the trail. These initiatives collectively
enhance the Senior Center's offerings to the community, supported by funding from New York
State Homes & Community Renewal,

Comments regarding the administration's effectiveness of the CDBG project will be accepted
during this hearing. The event is conducted in accordance with Section 570.486, Subpart | of
the CFR, and complies with the requirements of the Housing and Community Development Act

of 1974, as amended.

Town Hall, 10569 Main Street, North Collins, NY, 14111, is accessible to persons with
disabilities. Individuals requiring special accommaodations, including those with disabilities,
hearing impairments, or in need of translation from English, should contact Lynn DiVincenzo at
townclerk@northcollinsny.org or (716) 337-3391 at least one week before the hearing date to
facilitate necessary arrangements. Written comments may be submitied to Lynn DiVincenzo
until {Date), which is the deadline for comment submissions.



